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ANNEX 2)   THE BLOOD OF JESUS PROCLAMATIONS 

1 Through the blood of Jesus Christ I enter into an everlasting covenant with God 

…to Jesus the mediator of a new covenant, and to the sprinkled blood that speaks a better 
word than the blood of Abel. (Hebrews 12:24) 

Now the God of peace, that brought again from the dead our Lord Jesus, that great shepherd 
of the sheep, through the blood of the everlasting covenant, make you perfect in every good 
work to do his will, working in you that which is wellpleasing in his sight, through Jesus 
Christ; to whom be glory for ever and ever. Amen (Hebrews 13:20-21) 

2 Through the blood of Jesus my sins are forgiven and I am redeemed from the hand 
of Satan 

In whom we have redemption through his blood, the forgiveness of sins, according to the 
riches of his grace; (Ephesians 1:7) 

3 Through the blood of Jesus I am cleansed from my sins and from all curse. 

But if we walk in the light, as he is in the light, we have fellowship with one another, and the 
blood of Jesus, his Son, purifies us from all sin. (1 Jhon 1:7) 

Christ hath redeemed us from the curse of the law, being made a curse for us: for it is written, 
“cursed is every one that hangeth on a tree”. (Galatians 3:13) 

4 Through the blood of Jesus I am justified and made righteous, I am saved from 
God’s anger, just as if I’d never sinned. 

Much more then, being now justified by his blood, we shall be saved from wrath through 
him. (Romans 5:9) 

5 Through the blood of Jesus I find emotional and physical healing 

He was despised and rejected by mankind, a man of suffering, and familiar with pain. Like 
one from whom people hide their faces he was despised, and we held him in low esteem. 
Surely he took up our pain and bore our suffering, yet we considered him punished by God, 
stricken by him, and afflicted. But he was pierced for our transgressions, he was crushed for 
our iniquities; the punishment that brought us peace was on him, and by his wounds we are 
healed. (Isaiah 53:3-5) 

6 Through the blood of Jesus I am sanctified made holy, set apart for God.  

And so Jesus also suffered outside the city gate to make the people holy through his own 
blood. (Hebrews 13:12) 

7 Through the blood of Jesus Christ I have peace and intimacy with God, so that I can 
enter boldly into His holy presence. 

And, having made peace through the blood of his cross, by him to reconcile all things unto 
himself; by him, I say, whether they be things in earth, or things in heaven. (Colossians 1:20) 

Having therefore, brethren, boldness to enter into the holiest by the blood of Jesus, By a 
new and living way, which he hath consecrated for us, through the veil, that is to say, his 
flesh; (Hebrews 10:19-20) 
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ANNEX 3) PRAYER OF PROTECTION AGAINST SPIRITUAL AGRESSIONS 

I cover myself with the blood of Yeshua the Messiah, and in His mighty Name I ask for 
guarding and warring angels to be released to assist me. 

As your warrior and weapon of war, I forgive those assaulting me, but I resist them, take 
authority over them and bind them, receiving the power and the truth that come from the 
Holy Spirit and the Word of God. 

As a child of God1, dead to sin but alive to God in Christ Jesus2, resurrected and seated in 
Heavenly places with Him3, I partake in the victory of the Cross, where Jesus spoiled 
principalities and powers4, and I place the Cross of Jesus between my enemies and me. 

In the Name of the Lord Jesus Christ, I pray against the action of stealing, robbery, 
accidents, destruction, division, deception, oppression, depression, slumber, confusion, 
seduction, sickness, pain, torment, infections, addictions, allergies, viruses, fear and death 
sent my way. I ask you Father God to stretch your hand on my behalf: clear the path before 
me please, fight the arms and the weapons, the teeth and the mouths that arise against me. 

In the Name of Jesus Christ, I break the power of all curses, hexes, spells, charms, sorcery, 
magic, mind control, psychic warfare, evil prayer chains, all use of potions, fetishes, altars, 
images, mirrors, incense, crystals, stones, candles and chanting used against me, my 
family, my ministry, my associates and my friends. I bind any spirit of vindication, retaliation, 
backlash, intimidation and revenge from coming against us. I close any path of 
astroprojection used to reach us and shut any spying eye and hear around us. May any 
assignment against us be cancelled, with no transference of power, in Jesus’ name. 

I bind and break all evil against the systems of my body: reproductive, skeletal, muscular, 
digestive, excretory, endocrine, respiratory, circulatory and nervous systems. I specifically 
bind and break any evil affecting the points in my body targeted by witchcraft: base of the 
spine, spleen, navel, heart, throat, between the eyes, top of the head, back of the head. I 
claim them from this or any other dimension where they might be affected. 

In the name of Jesus I bind and break any evil power working against me through energy 
drawn from the Sun, Moon, stars, planets, constellations, earth, air, fire, water, light, 
darkness, artifacts, symbols and the cardinal points of North, South, East and West. 

In Jesus Name I loose God’s blessings on me as well as on my place and community of 
living. I invite the Spirit of the Lord, the Spirit of Wisdom and Understanding, the Spirit of 
Counsel and Might, the Spirit of Knowledge and Fear of the Lord5 to soar and roar in the 
place and time I’m present in. 

Shielded in God’s favor6, I declare with faith7 that God will turn all things into good for me8. 

I receive His peace, the PEACE OF GOD beyond understanding to guard my heart and 
mind9, as well as rest for my soul10 and perfect fruitfulness11. In Jesus Name I pray, Amen. 
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